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April 14, 2015
The Honorable Larry Phillips
Chair, King County Council

Room 1200

C O U R T H O U S E

Dear Councilmember Phillips:

The proposed ordinance would authorize the issuance of up to $350 million of new bonds (the “Bonds”) on behalf of the Wastewater Treatment Division (WTD) in order to provide continued funding for its capital improvement program through 2017.  This requested authorization for new borrowing is consistent with WTD’s current financial plan and specifically its 2016 monthly sewer rate proposal.    

The proposed authorization would allow the Bonds to be sold as either sewer revenue bonds or so-called double-barreled limited tax general obligation bonds (LTGO bonds).  The use of LTGO bonds is generally advantageous since they:  (1) produce lower borrowing costs than do sewer revenue bonds given their higher credit ratings; and (2) avoid the need for borrowing additional amounts simply to fund the debt service reserve.  However, it is not always possible to issue every installment of wastewater debt in the form of LTGO bonds because of the more stringent additional bonds test that must be satisfied.  Furthermore, if the differential between the rates on LTGO bonds and sewer revenue bonds is not sufficiently wide, it may still be prudent to issue the new debt in the form of sewer revenue bonds in order to preserve the County’s debt capacity.  Prior to any new money issue, the County’s financial advisor will therefore conduct an analysis of the then-prevailing savings to recommend whether the use of LTGO bonds is warranted.  

The exact terms of the Bonds will be established by the finance director in consultation with the County’s financial advisor and confirmed by the Council in separate motions to be adopted on the days of the sales.  The first sale under this authorization is expected to take place in the third quarter of 2015.   

Thank you for your consideration of this request which is consistent with the financial stewardship goal in King County’s Strategic Plan,   If you have any questions regarding these proposed bonds, please contact Ken Guy, Director, Finance and Business Operations Division, at 206-263-9254.

Sincerely,

Dow Constantine

King County Executive

Enclosures
cc:
King County Councilmembers




ATTN:  Carolyn Busch, Chief of Staff  





        Anne Noris, Clerk of the Council

Carrie S. Cihak, Chief of Policy Development, King County Executive Office
Dwight Dively, Director, Office of Performance, Strategy and Budget



Christie True, Director, Department of Natural Resources and Parks (DNRP)


Pam Elardo, Director, Wastewater Treatment Division, DNRP

Caroline Whalen, Chief Administrative Officer, Department of Executive 
    Services (DES)
Ken Guy, Director, Finance & Business Operations Division, DES
Nigel Lewis, Senior Debt Analyst, Treasury Operations Section, DES
